
 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

 

 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN in accordance with New York Village Law 5-508(3) that on April 4, 

2022, at 7:00pm, the Board of Trustees of the Village of Rockville Centre will hold a public hearing to 

consider the adoption of the tentative budget of the Village of Rockville Centre for the fiscal year 

commencing June 1, 2022 and ending May 31, 2023. 

 The Village complies with the Americans With Disabilities Act.  Persons with special needs 

should contact the Village Clerk’s office at 516-678-9212 at least three business days prior to the 

hearing, so that reasonable efforts may be made to accommodate such needs. 

 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a copy of the said tentative budget and a copy of the Property Tax 

Exemption Impact Report are available at the office of the Village Clerk at the Municipal Building of the 

Village of Rockville Centre, One College Place, Rockville Centre, New York, where they may be inspected 

by any interested persons by appointment during office hours.  Please call 516-678-9212 to schedule 

and appointment.  The said budget proposes the payment of the following annual compensation to 

elected officials:  Mayor $75,000.00, Deputy Mayor $23,000.00 each other Trustee of the Village 

$11,500.00. 

DATED: Rockville Centre, New York 

March 7, 2022 

    By Order of the Board of Trustees 

    Nancy Howard, Village Clerk-Treasures 


